April 4, 2014

Dear Praying Friends,

Thanks to all who prayed for the special



Women's Tea

women's tea last
month. A good group
of ladies attended, and
we were especially
excited that our
landlady came! Please
pray that we can
continue to be a

witness to our neighbors.

We are very busy with language study several hours every day, and slowly but surely we are seeing our understanding and ability increase. In most basic tasks of living, we can function in Khmer, and even are able to invite people to church when we hand out tracts each week. Sharing the Gospel clearly with someone from a Buddhist background is still a bit beyond our ability, but we know this is a valuable time of learning, observing, and praying. Continue to pray that God will give us His power as we study the Khmer language.

We have only been in Cambodia for 3 months, but the longer we are here, I realize that we do not have the ability, charisma, or skill to reach the Cambodian people. This does not bother me, though; I am thankful for this fact. Only God can do this work as we yield to Him.

## **Prayer Requests**

- Health and Safety
- Language Learning
- Opportunities to minister

**II Corinthians 3:5** "Not that we are sufficient of ourselves to think any thing as of ourselves; but our sufficiency is of God;"

Pray that God's goodness and power would be manifested in our lives!

For His Name's Sake,

Matt and Nikki Brown Romans 15:20-21

## Nikki's Notes

March 18th marked our 2 year anniversary since beginning deputation. What a wonderful thing to already be on the field for almost 3 months! God has been so good to us.

On deputation we passed out many little cards with our picture on it, that we liked to call "prayer cards". We could never express how truly grateful we are each time someone tells us the pray for us because of the prayer reminder they pass by every day.

I am currently beginning the process of creating our own "prayer reminder" wall and we want your picture on it! Would you please email

or "snail mail" us a picture of you and your family? Your picture on our wall will be a daily reminder to pray for you just as you do for us.

## Field Address:

Matt and Nikki Brown PO Box 2506 Phnom Penh 3 CAMBODIA

Thank you so much for remembering my family. May we all be an encouragement to each other in Christ.

Interested in receiving this electronically? Subscribe online @ brownstocambodia.wordpress.com/partner-with-us